
 

 

November 2017 

CURRICULUM & INSTRUCTION 

All change can be difficult, however the principals and coaches are working hard to 

support the teachers with the new ELA curriculum.  K-6 students now stay in the 

homeroom classroom for instruction and differentiation is done by the homeroom 

teacher.  

The SSG consultants are providing good solid strategies for our teacher for mathematics.   

A most needed skill is Number Sense, which sets the foundation for all mathematics and 

this is focus.   

Parent Teacher Conferences: 

KW-VC=36%    

BES= 2nd67%   3rd 60%   Total Average 64% 

Napi= 4th47%   5th 32%    6th 43% Total Average 41% 

BMS= 7th59%   8th 50%  Total Average 54% 

BHS 9th36%    10th 35%    11th36%    12th24%     Total Average 33% 

BHA=50% 

Babb=JFenner= 88% SWilcox=79%  Total Average 54% 

No report for the colony schools. 

 

Professional Development 

Liz Tuss, OPI consultant, spent a few days with the BMS and BHS SRI teachers 

providing support for their strategies and data.  

Michele Douglass, SSG Math consultant for BMS and BHS was here on the 14th and 15th 

to provide professional development and work with coaches. New Algebra tiles 

(manipulatives) were introduced to the teachers and also the app so students can use to 

problem solve. 

Treve Brinkman, who provides professional development on implementing and 

instructing the Math 180 intervention programs at the BMS and BHS was here on the 8th. 

 

 



 

 

 

Brenda LaBrasse will be here on November 29-30th to provide professional development 

on implementing and instructing the Read 180 and System 44 interventions to BMS and 

BHS teachers. 

Lynda Collins, MPDG consultant was here the week of the 13-17th to provide PD to our 

4yr old classrooms and also to assist with our K-6 SLTs on keeping the good literacy 

strategies and instruction going. 

Mary Buck, SSG consultant for K-6 will be here November 29th through Dec 1st to 

provide support to our SLTs, teachers and coaches. 

No travel reported to me. 

Instructional Coaches 

Verbal from each coach. 

GRANTS 

The 2018-19 Title VI Indian Education Formula Grant will open on December 7th.  I will 

begin the application.   

District Committees 

The monthly SLTs are ongoing at each campus.  The SLTs drive the action plans, which 

are created to ensure positive change in student achievement.  

The Test Coordinators will be meeting next week to begin the preparation for the WIDA 

assessment.   

Assessment Reports   

The State required WIDA assessment (ACCESS 2.0) window will open on December 6th 

and close on January 31st.  We have 613 EL students to assess.  Kindergarten take the 

paper/pencil and the other grades do the online assessment.  Writing is done paper/pencil 

for the lower grades as well.    

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

     

ISIP- Reading/Literacy 

 

 

Thank you and as always my door is open and I’m available for questions or concerns.  

Have a wonderful month and Happy Thanksgiving. 

  

   


